STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
19 MAY, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Fran Aiken, Ron Wade, Allan Foster, Sarah Djali, Karen Bliss, Jane Molloy, Janet Monks
1. Apologies: Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Nic Macmillan.
2. Minutes: The minutes of April’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Application to become a Neighbourhood Forum: Gill said that on May 14 Wigan Council had ratified Standish Voice (SV) as a Neighbourhood Forum and designated the proposed Neighbourhood Area as such. She said that the area had been slightly amended to take in part of the Mere Oaks area of Standish after requests to do so.
ii) Funding: Gill said that Locality was now receiving applications for funding relating to Neighbourhood Plans and SV would be applying for the full £8,000 possible, in two applications. There was also the possibility that another £8,000 could be applied for as Standish could qualify for special funding as it may be classed as an area of high growth.
iii) Meeting with Civic Voice: Paul said that a small group of from SV had met Sarah James, an expert in Assets of Community Value from the organisation Civic Voice. They had discussed individual assets which could be listed in Standish and had narrowed down a ‘long list’ of potential assets to a ‘short list’ of six. The committee decided these assets: The Rec (on Southlands Avenue), Standish Cricket Club, The (mineral) Line, Ashfield, Standish Community Centre, Standish Library and another, Standish Labour Club, suggested by Ron, should be the first group to be looked at. The committee decided it would pursue the listing of these assets with Wigan Council.
iv) Outcome from the community consultation at Standish Library: Gill said the consultation the library’s 50th anniversary celebration had been a success with about 100 people giving their general views about Standish. She said that the main themes were that people liked the sense of community and people but did not like the planned housing development, the amount of traffic and lack of car parking. She said this information was used in the formulation of the consultation questionnaire to be discussed later in the meeting. Gill thanked the library, the Friends of Standish Library, and Fran for organising the event.
4. Update on Committee positions: Gill said Tony Jones wanted to step down as a committee member but still be part of the newly formed Working Group. Dave King and Nicky Ogden were voted on the vacant positions on the committee. Paul said that he would send a message to the SV membership and via social media asking for people to come forward to be part of the Working Group, to help the committee and take part in discussions and sub-groups for the Neighbourhood Plan (NP). It was decided that everyone on the committee should provide a short biography and photo to be put on the website to aid accountability and transparency.
5. Traffic and transport issues: Paul said that the library consultation and general discussions with the public had shown that one of the main issues for most people in the village was traffic, concerns about congestion, transport and parking. The committee decided that Wigan Council should be asked to formulate a specific report detailing the highway measures on these issues that need to be taken in the future, with regard to the house building, and what sustainable transport solutions could be forthcoming (walking/cycling/bus/rail), using up to date information.

6. Membership newsletter: Paul said that he was pursuing this and hoped to have a newsletter sent to the membership during June. He had identified that MailChimp was the best way to do this and it would be sent monthly.
7. Potential community event: Gill said that Diane had been in discussions with Wigan Council and Jo Pay about being involved in a dog show event to be held at Ashfield on September 6. The committee decided that SV should be part of that event, which could be used to feed back to the community the results of the NP consultation. 
8. Affordable housing: After discussion, it was decided that SV should campaign for the council’s stated aim of 25 per cent of any house building in Standish to be ‘affordable’ homes. It was decided that SV inform the council of this. 

9. Local plans - Countryside: Allan said that the Local Plans sub-group had discussed the detailed plans of the Countryside development, which has outline permission for land on Rectory Lane. He said the architectural quality was good, the spacing adequate and 25 per cent was affordable. He said while the affordable homes were not ‘pepper potted’ it was of good quality with good detail. He said the development should be a ‘benchmark’ for other developments in Standish. He said these observations had been sent to the council’s planning department.
10.    Community engagement – Questionnaire. Paul said the questionnaire was
          written and modified after discussion with the committee. The committee                  

          decided that anyone over the age of 11 should be able to answer it. Paul said              

          that Local Life magazine would produce 10,000, 5,000 for distribution in the  

          magazine to most Standish addresses. SV would have to had deliver it to a 

          small number of streets and the questionnaire should be available in various 

          places around Standish. Sarah agreed to ask schools to send them to parents in 

          book bags and ask pupils to fill them in too. Paul said there would be a digital 

          version on the website too and that the consultation would run for six weeks 

          until July 31.
11.     Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be June 23.

          The meeting ended at 9.40pm


